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Memo (Agenda  May  202 1) 

To:  Parish Councillors  

cc: Nigel Jupp (County Councillor) & Toni Bradnum (District Councillor) 

From:  Sarah Hall 

Date:  25th April 2021 (week commencing 19th April 2021) 

Re:  COUNCILLORSô BRIEFING NOTE 

 
I have outlined below a number of recent developments for your information. 

(1) Planning Applications Issued   

Number  Applicant & Reason Consultation 
Closes 

NPC 
Meeting 

DC/21/0564 

10.03.2021 

 

Non-material amendment to planning 

permission DC/20/0050 (Demolition of existing 

building and erection of a replacement garage 

building). Amendments to internal layout and 

external fenestration. 

Southbourne House, Polecat Lane, Copsale  

Not available FPC 

05.05.2021 

DC/21/0603 

15.03.2021 

Retention of the barn currently under 

construction, to provide a dual-purpose facility 

for vineyard staff welfare/vineyard storage, and 

vineyard tours. Associated hard and soft 

landscaping works. 

Mannings Heath Golf Club, Hammerpond Road, 

Mannings Heath 

Not available FPC 

05.05.2021 

DC/21/0657 

19.03.2021 

Erection of a first floor extension. 

Copsale Grange, Broadwater Lane, Copsale 

Not available FPC 

05.05.2021 

(2) Delegated Decisions (Email Consultations)  

Number  Applicant & Reason Comments 
by 

Councillors 

    

(3)     HDC Decisions 

Number  Applicant & Reason Comment to 
HDC 

HDC 
Decision 

DC/21/0184 Surgery to 1 x Oak 
30 Lime Kiln Road, Mannings Heath 

No objection Permitted 

13.04.2021 

(4) Appeals  

Number  Applicant & Reason PI Written 

Representation/ 

Decision 

https://public-access.horsham.gov.uk/public-access/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=externalDocuments&keyVal=QPR2LLIJJSP00
https://public-access.horsham.gov.uk/public-access/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=externalDocuments&keyVal=QPWH22IJJUT00
https://public-access.horsham.gov.uk/public-access/applicationDetails.do?keyVal=QQ84JMIJJYA00&activeTab=summary
https://public-access.horsham.gov.uk/public-access/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=externalDocuments&keyVal=QNHQUMIJJ5100
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(5) Enforcement Numbers 
Number  Nature of Complaint HDC Action 

   

(6) Committee 

Number  Applicant & Reason Comment 
to HDC 

HDC 
Recommendation 

    

Community Speed Watch Data  
 

                                                                

Town/Parish Council Report for Nuthurst Parish Speedwatch Group ς Commencing May 
 

Website Analytical Data 
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Correspondence 

 

Email dated 24.04.2021 from NALC 
Chief Executives Bulletin 

   

 
The court hearing on remote meetings 
The proceedings for a court declaration that virtual meetings can continue beyond 6 
May were heard in the High Court this week. As NALC is an interested party supporting 
this court action by Lawyers in Local Government (LLG) and the Association of 
Democratic Services Officers (ADSO), both Jane Moore, acting head of member 
services and legal services manager and myself attended the session remotely which 
the Law Gazette has reported on. A decision is expected by the end of April. 
A crowdfunding campaign has been set up by LLG and ADSO seeking financial support 
to the costs of the court action; NALC has already contributed so please check that out 
and share more widely. 
 
NALC calls on the government to prioritise standards 
More than six weeks after the local government minister, Luke Hall MP pledged to 
ǇǳōƭƛǎƘ ΨǎƘƻǊǘƭȅΩ ǘƘŜ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘΩǎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎe to the review of local government ethical 
ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎΣ ƻǳǊ ŎƘŀƛǊƳŀƴΣ /ƭƭǊ {ǳŜ .ŀȄǘŜǊΣ Ƙŀǎ ǎŀƛŘ άǘƘƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƛǎǎǳŜ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ 
ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘƛǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ Ƙƛǎ ŘŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ {ǇŜŜŎƘέΦ 
You can read more in this story by Local Government Chronicle (login required or 
register for guest access for two-week unrestricted access). 
 
BBC local elections information 
LΩƳ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘed that NALC has been working with the BBC to help them update their 
information about the forthcoming local elections through a dedicated page 
on Election 2021: What about parish councils? The extensive page includes a video of 
Jackie Weaver, chief officer, Cheshire Association of Local Councils, explaining how 
local councils work and why they are important, plus information on what they are 
and do, how much money do they have and are they holding elections, plus some 
great maps based on NALC research. 
 
Rural Coalition 
{ǳŜ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ wǳǊŀƭ /ƻŀƭƛǘƛƻƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŜǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǊǳǊŀl 
affairs minister, Lord Gardiner, to give iniǘƛŀƭ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘΩǎ 
recent rural proofing report and to discuss future priorities for rural proofing and 
levelling up. She stressed the importance of any forthcoming devolution white paper 
reflecting the needs of rural communities and recognising the key role local (parish 
and town) councils can play. 
 
Fortnightly meeting with county officers 
The fortnightly meeting of county officers took place this week with key areas of 
discussion including the Welcome Back Fund, council audit timescales and Operation 

https://nalc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=16886b5d6c31eade2f9a50027&id=47108bd085&e=2e50d0f7f8
https://nalc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=16886b5d6c31eade2f9a50027&id=3a93d768b7&e=2e50d0f7f8
https://nalc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=16886b5d6c31eade2f9a50027&id=13bffb8ae0&e=2e50d0f7f8
https://nalc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=16886b5d6c31eade2f9a50027&id=13bffb8ae0&e=2e50d0f7f8
https://nalc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=16886b5d6c31eade2f9a50027&id=7dcb440c69&e=2e50d0f7f8
https://nalc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=16886b5d6c31eade2f9a50027&id=8d22683bfb&e=2e50d0f7f8
https://nalc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=16886b5d6c31eade2f9a50027&id=640d86737f&e=2e50d0f7f8
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Forth Bridge (the process followed on the death of Prince Philip). NALC is currently 
compiling information on candidates for the forthcoming local council elections in 
particular looking at the number of contested versus uncontested seats. We are also 
continuing to work on engaging with young people and are keen to hear more from 
local councils about the great work you are doing via our survey. There was also a 
discussion on topics for future meetings and the potential for county officer meetings 
to be themed to look at different areas of work in more depth. 
 
In and about  

The Yorkshire Local Councils Associations held an impressive remote conference this 
week with over 40 sessions packed into a busy two-day programme. I spoke about 
Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎǘƻǊΩǎ ǊƻƭŜ ƛƴ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ Ŏƻmmunities and vulnerable people had been 
recognised by the government and other national bodies, and how important it was to 
build on the new community spirit and harness the interest of first-time volunteers 
who had come forward to help. And NALC solicitors Gary Barker and Jane Moore 
delivered training sessions on the code of conduct (where attendees expressed a 
preference for mandatory councillor training) and Jane gave a presentation on remote 
meetings and their future post the court hearing. Thanks to YLCA for having us! 

¶ L ŀƭǎƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŎŜǎǘŜǊǎƘƛǊŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ [ƻŎŀƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭǎΩ ŜȄŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ 
ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ǘƻ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ b![/Ωǎ work and campaigns where 
there was interest in ensuring the new code of conduct was effective and the 
importance of training for councillors and clerks. 

Blachere Illumination helping councils go green 
With international discussion of the climate emergency and World Earth Day this week 
and a growing number of local councils taking action on the climate emergency (do 
check out our dedicated climate change webpage), I was particularly pleased also to 
ǎŜŜ b![/Ωǎ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎ Blachere Illumination launch a new range of decorations made 
from recycled plastic bottlesΦ Ψ[Ŝǎǎ ǇƭŀǎǘƛŎ ōƻǘǘƭŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŎƭŜŀƴ ǇƭŀƴŜǘ ŀƴŘ ǳǎŜ ƛǘ ǘƻ 
ŘŜŎƻǊŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǘǊŜŜǘǎΩ is a simple objective and message which I am sure everyone 
would support. And when added to their product range made from sugar cane and 
therefore biodegradable, Blachere really is blazing a trail in helping the environment 
and going green! 
 
The first meeting of the new NALC National Network: Coastal Communities 
The first meeting of the new NALC National Network: Coastal Communities will take 
place on 27 April from 11.00 to 12.30. This inaugural event will be chaired by Sue and 
include contributions from CƭƭǊ tƘƛƭ IŀǊǊƛǎΣ /ǊƻƳŜǊ ¢ƻǿƴ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻƴ bƻǊŦƻƭƪΨǎ Ŏƻŀǎǘŀƭ 
forum, second homes and loss of services, and Cllr Wendy Pattison, Northumberland 
County Council, on partnership working for coastal communities. In short, if you have 
a beach and would like to attend, do book a place. 
 
And finallyΧ 
The Non-Domestic Rating (Public Lavatories) Bill took just 9 minutes to pass Third 

https://nalc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=16886b5d6c31eade2f9a50027&id=43713c5feb&e=2e50d0f7f8
https://nalc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=16886b5d6c31eade2f9a50027&id=07c1d4764d&e=2e50d0f7f8
https://nalc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=16886b5d6c31eade2f9a50027&id=1a28b7d76f&e=2e50d0f7f8
https://nalc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=16886b5d6c31eade2f9a50027&id=e7437ad4f2&e=2e50d0f7f8
https://nalc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=16886b5d6c31eade2f9a50027&id=e7437ad4f2&e=2e50d0f7f8
https://nalc.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=16886b5d6c31eade2f9a50027&id=a91fa94fb7&e=2e50d0f7f8
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Reading on 20 April, with NALC among the organisations and Parliamentarians 
thanked by Lord Greenhalgh, minister of state. This means the Bill has now completed 
its passage through Parliament and is awaiting Royal Assent and we are pressing the 
government to ensure councils receive their rebates backdated to 1 April 2020 as soon 
as possible.  

 

 

   

Email dated 24.04.2021 from WSCC 
Your latest news on COVID-19 - testing - vaccination update - helping others - and more 
 

23 April 2021  

 

 
 

COVID-19 update 

Testing and self -isolating more important than ever  

The easing of COVID-19 restrictions these last few 
weeks is welcome news in West Sussex. 

To keep us on track with the roadmap, regular testing 
and self-isolating if positive is more important than ever. 

Testing for COVID-19 twice a week is now easy as you can order kits to your home, 
collect them for home use, or book a supervised test at your nearest pharmacy . 

If youôre concerned about having to self-isolate support is at hand. 

Self-isolation means you mustnôt leave your house for 10 days. Even if you donôt 
have symptoms, it could take up to 10 days for them to appear. So if youôre not self-

 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9maXJlLWVtZXJnZW5jaWVzLWFuZC1jcmltZS9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy1jb3ZpZC0xOS1hZHZpY2UtYW5kLWluZm9ybWF0aW9uL3Rlc3QtdHJhY2UtYW5kLWlzb2xhdGUvYXN5bXB0b21hdGljLXRlc3RpbmcvIn0.-Cn9QPT7ZBTpH_Ivygb4aF7pbAPV0gY41vgyNos0eJo/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9maXJlLWVtZXJnZW5jaWVzLWFuZC1jcmltZS9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy1jb3ZpZC0xOS1hZHZpY2UtYW5kLWluZm9ybWF0aW9uLyJ9.yuZcl2OuVrI6ZNaC38oLGBtYn_j-uZuZdSm980hoCq8/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
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isolating, you could be passing the virus on to family, friends, your co-workers and 
community. 

Support to self -isolate  

The West Su ssex Community Hub  is available on 033 022 27980.  

You may be eligible for a Test and Trace Support Payment. See the GOV.UK 
website  for details. 

Free delivery from your local pharmacy  is available if you have no other way to 
get your medicines. 

NHS volunteer responders  can help with grocery shopping, prescription 
collections, or be there for a chat. 

COVID-19 Mutual Aid Local Groups are small, independent community groups set 
up across the UK to support local people through the outbreak. Find your near est 
group in West Sussex.  

See our COVID -19 safe and healthy webpage for tips.  

See our list of local food suppliers and organisations able  to deliver.  

Keep West Sussex Safe  

In the seven days to Saturday 17 April, there were 135 new confirmed cases of 
coronavirus. Compared to the previous week, confirmed cases are falling. 

Check infection rates in your area by visiting our Data Dashboard . If you think you 
may have any coronavirus symptoms, isolate immediately and book a test  or call 
119 to get an appointment to visit a test site. 

New cases are still being reported and everyone should continue to follow the 
sensible measures in place to help prevent the spread of COVID-19.  

As shops start to reopen, Neil Williamson from Arun District Council has advice for 
shoppers in our latest podcast: ñThe virus is still there. Wear your face covering, 
maintain hand hygiene and be patient. Look after yourself and others.ò 

Listen to the full interview on SoundCloud . 

 

 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9maXJlLWVtZXJnZW5jaWVzLWFuZC1jcmltZS9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy1jb3ZpZC0xOS1hZHZpY2UtYW5kLWluZm9ybWF0aW9uL3N1cHBvcnQtZHVyaW5nLXRoZS1wYW5kZW1pYy9jb21tdW5pdHktaHViLWNvdmlkLTE5LyJ9.Iw4wyDPkube4AoocMGb_zbGWChjb6aatmgBbGLEuLx8/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvdGVzdC1hbmQtdHJhY2Utc3VwcG9ydC1wYXltZW50LXNjaGVtZS1jbGFpbWluZy1maW5hbmNpYWwtc3VwcG9ydC9jbGFpbWluZy1maW5hbmNpYWwtc3VwcG9ydC11bmRlci10aGUtdGVzdC1hbmQtdHJhY2Utc3VwcG9ydC1wYXltZW50LXNjaGVtZSJ9.AfG2zLcVUdPFSSrMlNmZ6aO3Zjz3gic21Muhp7wt3lk/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvdGVzdC1hbmQtdHJhY2Utc3VwcG9ydC1wYXltZW50LXNjaGVtZS1jbGFpbWluZy1maW5hbmNpYWwtc3VwcG9ydC9jbGFpbWluZy1maW5hbmNpYWwtc3VwcG9ydC11bmRlci10aGUtdGVzdC1hbmQtdHJhY2Utc3VwcG9ydC1wYXltZW50LXNjaGVtZSJ9.AfG2zLcVUdPFSSrMlNmZ6aO3Zjz3gic21Muhp7wt3lk/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5uaHMudWsvc2VydmljZS1zZWFyY2gvcGhhcm1hY3kvZmluZC1hLXBoYXJtYWN5In0.al32bG8HmjAfw4Xo4laEYnZQ8T7L_3z_PVaMxWA_NIU/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL25oc3ZvbHVudGVlcnJlc3BvbmRlcnMub3JnLnVrL3NlcnZpY2VzIn0.o4mwvtfMP3klVNIFrTTFRCu8uiXOMWhswc5YQcD2TX0/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jb3ZpZG11dHVhbGFpZC5vcmcvIn0.v-D06DtYCf5E8yLaWQOtJmrSC2hlxUAFqE1BPK4rxPI/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jb3ZpZG11dHVhbGFpZC5vcmcvIn0.v-D06DtYCf5E8yLaWQOtJmrSC2hlxUAFqE1BPK4rxPI/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9zb2NpYWwtY2FyZS1hbmQtaGVhbHRoL2tlZXBpbmctaGVhbHRoeS1hbmQtd2VsbC9zdGF5aW5nLXNhZmUtYW5kLWhlYWx0aHktZHVyaW5nLWNvdmlkLTE5LyJ9.HrDGMNFUbxpBSSP00daBqEOs4_eTNVzHsNC884lZHHw/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9maXJlLWVtZXJnZW5jaWVzLWFuZC1jcmltZS9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy1jb3ZpZC0xOS1hZHZpY2UtYW5kLWluZm9ybWF0aW9uL3N1cHBvcnQtZHVyaW5nLXRoZS1wYW5kZW1pYy9sb2NhbC1zdXBwbGllcnMtYW5kLW9yZ2FuaXNhdGlvbnMvIn0.wwnNPlm1fUR7WJP-JEOpa8jNH8vqmb_Jn7i4hm_RE9E/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2JpdC5seS8zcWw3cTJoIn0.9tIsM4ji-3epPNJv0EPK0tIiST_bmD67Qe3hqSg0sDI/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9maXJlLWVtZXJnZW5jaWVzLWFuZC1jcmltZS9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy1jb3ZpZC0xOS1hZHZpY2UtYW5kLWluZm9ybWF0aW9uL3Rlc3QtdHJhY2UtYW5kLWlzb2xhdGUvYXN5bXB0b21hdGljLXRlc3RpbmcvIn0.6K72xJ5cdVgfqwCg8MbOuRy-N7L9WzMbAru6Pu7msB8/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3NvdW5kY2xvdWQuY29tL3dzY2MtcG9kY2FzdC9uZWlsLXdpbGxpYW1zb24ifQ.IT5ib_lOhSP5I5eAnZYsVAqoDM52hpUfrgeSdKBivLE/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9maXJlLWVtZXJnZW5jaWVzLWFuZC1jcmltZS9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy1jb3ZpZC0xOS1hZHZpY2UtYW5kLWluZm9ybWF0aW9uLyJ9.OmsryJ893tNF-a0sDym_vebTfafNEDySK6Irgq-Mdgs/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
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Vaccination programme update 

Progress continues to be made across West Sussex as 
the roll out of the vaccination programme continues. 
First dose appointments are being arranged daily for 
anyone in the initial priority groups who is yet to receive 
their vaccine and for those most recently eligible - 
people aged 45-49. 

In addition, second dose appointments have been taking place, and thousands 
more are expected next week. The majority of the most vulnerable care home 
residents in Sussex and staff working to look after them have received their second 
doses of the COVID-19 vaccine, giving them maximum protection. 

To date, more than 70% of those aged 75 and over have now received their second 
vaccination, and more than 300,000 second doses have been provided to people 
across our communities. 

This week the first Moderna jabs have started to be offered at the Brighton Centre. 
In addition to first doses at the vaccination centre, for those aged 18-29 who are 
eligible for their vaccination, the Moderna vaccine provides another alternative to 
the AstraZeneca vaccine, in line with the latest updated MHRA guidance.    

New small grants scheme  

To help support the increase of the vaccination uptake, a new small grants scheme 
has opened with groups and organisations able to apply for up to £5,000 to assist 
with neighbourhood-based activity, across communities in Sussex. The aim is to 
help reach and increase the numbers of people who are particularly at risk of 
serious illness if they contract COVID-19 to get their vaccination. 

Find out more.  

World Immunisation Week  

óVaccines bring us togetherô is the theme of World Immunisation Week, which runs 
from 24 to 30 April. 

World Immunisation Week, which is supported by internal bodies like the World 
Health Organisation and UNICEF, aims to promote the use and global importance 
of vaccines, which now help to protect us against more than 20 diseases including 
polio and smallpox, as well as COVID-19. 

Find out more on the World Immunisation Week website . 

If you are eligible and have not yet had your vaccine please book it and donôt 
forget, please follow government guidance around óhands, face, space and 
fresh airô once youôve had your vaccination.  

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2NvbnRlbnQuZ292ZGVsaXZlcnkuY29tL2F0dGFjaG1lbnRzL1VLV1NDQy8yMDIxLzA0LzIzL2ZpbGVfYXR0YWNobWVudHMvMTc2ODYzMi9WYWNjaW5lJTIwSW5lcXVpdHklMjAlMjBTbWFsbCUyMEdyYW50cyUyMFNjaGVtZSUyMEZJTkFMLmRvY3gifQ.yRAy_NB0ONNHv4I7vkTDJN23dcFTi6E3qz1wYuSNLAM/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53aG8uaW50L2NhbXBhaWducy93b3JsZC1pbW11bml6YXRpb24td2Vlay8yMDIxIn0.0JIGcrZi-4QMKOkoN1QPoR1J0lwTJHCLFe0ADRPkYa8/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
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Keeping others safe during the 
pandemic 

 
People with learning disabilities in Horsham have 
created a COVID-19 booklet full of useful information 
and reminders which they hope might help keep others 
safe during the pandemic. 

The group from Hobbs Field residential home created 
the guide to help them follow coronavirus guidelines 
when they are out in the community. It includes pictures 
and clear instructions that offer reminders about social 
distancing, wearing a mask and remembering to wash 
our hands. 

James, who lives at Hobbs Field, said: ñI loved making 
the booklet about the virus because I know itôll help 
keep me and my friends safe.ò 

 
 

Look after your mental health 

If you are worried about your mental health you can find 
help by calling the NHS Sussex Mental Health line , 
which continues to operate 24-hours a day during the 
pandemic. 

You can call 0800 0309 500 to speak to someone who 
will be able to offer you support, advice and information. 

It is available to anyone concerned about their own 
mental health or that of a relative or friend and this 
includes carers and healthcare professionals. 

The Preventing Suicide In Sussex  website also has a comprehensive list of 
national and local organisations and charities which offer mental health advice and 
support for those who are suffering themselves, or people who are worried about 
others. 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5zdXNzZXhwYXJ0bmVyc2hpcC5uaHMudWsvc3Vzc2V4LW1lbnRhbC1oZWFsdGhsaW5lIn0.UMDeBUeESzHQ0krpX7s85yX8ud48K-QkMIvIiiN1eho/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5wcmV2ZW50aW5nc3VpY2lkZWluc3Vzc2V4Lm9yZy8ifQ.Z3oEUPIYl_P2_X1VP5CXWbhW-TqyWmjh-lRAjch0QGY/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5zdXNzZXhoZWFsdGhhbmRjYXJlLnVrL2tlZXBzdXNzZXhzYWZlL3N1c3NleC1jb3ZpZC0xOS12YWNjaW5hdGlvbi1wcm9ncmFtbWUvIn0.hYJG7q_fz-2fAA5I_DtZJzEMZBxsC1yCK-MCXaFrYHU/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9uZXdzL3Blb3BsZS13aXRoLWxlYXJuaW5nLWRpc2FiaWxpdGllcy1oZWxwLWtlZXAtd2VzdC1zdXNzZXgtc2FmZS13aXRoLW5ldy1ib29rbGV0LyJ9.WjXNby08-7FCTdb81rrw5KR5UrGjatoZGNLKqKM_s5Y/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9uZXdzL3Blb3BsZS13aXRoLWxlYXJuaW5nLWRpc2FiaWxpdGllcy1oZWxwLWtlZXAtd2VzdC1zdXNzZXgtc2FmZS13aXRoLW5ldy1ib29rbGV0LyJ9.Wdxqn7sz7izj5jlaRZt6PUwwrPYX_idUNr6DY9_2nGU/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
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West Sussex Record Office has 
reopened to the public 

West Sussex Record Office Searchroom has now re-
opened for pre-booked appointments on Tuesdays and 
Wednesdays.There are two and a half hour slots 
available either in the morning (9.30am-12pm) or 
afternoon (2pm-4.30pm). You can find out more 
information on their óVisiting the Record Office ô page. 

For those of you who canôt make it to the Record Office, 
you can explore the archives virtually with series two of West Sussex Unwrapped . 
You can catch up on series one here . 

 

 

Put your best foot forward in May 

 

Walking has been a lifeline during the past year, helping 
people stay active and to cope with stress. 

The benefits of physical activity and getting out into 
nature are proven. Walking is good for our minds and 
our bodies. A daily brisk walk can boost energy, lift 
mood, and make everyday activities easier. There are 
lots of ways you can fit ten minutes of brisk walking into 
your life, whether you're walking to work, stepping out at 
lunchtime, walking to the shops or local park, or taking 
the dog for a walk. Why not download the free Active 
10 app  to track your walking progress? 

Now, with the easing of Government restrictions, we can get together outside in 
groups of six, or two households, and West Sussex offers a beautiful and varied 
landscape with walks for everyone to enjoy, including the South Dow ns National 
Park . The Easy Countryside Trails booklet, on the West Sussex County Council 
website , features routes that are suitable for all, including wheelchair and pushchair 
users, families and the less mobile. 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9sZWlzdXJlLXJlY3JlYXRpb24tYW5kLWNvbW11bml0eS9oaXN0b3J5LWFuZC1oZXJpdGFnZS93ZXN0LXN1c3NleC1yZWNvcmQtb2ZmaWNlL3Zpc2l0aW5nLXRoZS1yZWNvcmQtb2ZmaWNlLyJ9.FInDCxMJo24BvyCEhHSMvgTyu1bVPstVIBMvInJ8hfo/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3dlc3RzdXNzZXhyZWNvcmRvZmZpY2VibG9nLmNvbS93ZXN0LXN1c3NleC11bndyYXBwZWQtMjEvIn0.3roEnPLN0RvJdiSs70wJbYNvKJY2ChtREkgoIAkAffs/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3dlc3RzdXNzZXhyZWNvcmRvZmZpY2VibG9nLmNvbS93ZXN0c3Vzc2V4dW53cmFwcGVkMjAvIn0.K-y5OjlvpyT1XYSGrxHb3dMSWAiIxbobKvhMBL-PJK4/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5uaHMudWsvb25leW91L2FjdGl2ZTEwL2hvbWUvIn0.oQ2oCav7JlP75574M0jQ9b0B11JTD8LxSVPEB3kLu7Q/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5uaHMudWsvb25leW91L2FjdGl2ZTEwL2hvbWUvIn0.oQ2oCav7JlP75574M0jQ9b0B11JTD8LxSVPEB3kLu7Q/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5zb3V0aGRvd25zLmdvdi51ay9ncmVhdC1kYXlzLW91dC9yZWxheC1pbi1uYXR1cmUvIn0.CJMuMquHLRI5AL2-fg0pYakJYtp0hrO97nLZg-i0RnM/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5zb3V0aGRvd25zLmdvdi51ay9ncmVhdC1kYXlzLW91dC9yZWxheC1pbi1uYXR1cmUvIn0.CJMuMquHLRI5AL2-fg0pYakJYtp0hrO97nLZg-i0RnM/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9sZWlzdXJlLXJlY3JlYXRpb24tYW5kLWNvbW11bml0eS93YWxraW5nLWhvcnNlLXJpZGluZy1hbmQtY3ljbGluZy9lYXN5LXdhbGtpbmctdHJhaWxzLyJ9.m-IuOYKp0d4lSGtjqfNafvUgjBd2PLJhxtvqiSSDqO0/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9sZWlzdXJlLXJlY3JlYXRpb24tYW5kLWNvbW11bml0eS93YWxraW5nLWhvcnNlLXJpZGluZy1hbmQtY3ljbGluZy9lYXN5LXdhbGtpbmctdHJhaWxzLyJ9.m-IuOYKp0d4lSGtjqfNafvUgjBd2PLJhxtvqiSSDqO0/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9maXJlLWVtZXJnZW5jaWVzLWFuZC1jcmltZS9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy1jb3ZpZC0xOS1hZHZpY2UtYW5kLWluZm9ybWF0aW9uL3N1cHBvcnQtZHVyaW5nLXRoZS1wYW5kZW1pYy9oZWFsdGgtYW5kLXdlbGxiZWluZy8ifQ.-MhHHpS0DAA3pQnIP7BE9nED_Wy0yA_ph68bWnda6c0/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9sZWlzdXJlLXJlY3JlYXRpb24tYW5kLWNvbW11bml0eS9oaXN0b3J5LWFuZC1oZXJpdGFnZS93ZXN0LXN1c3NleC1yZWNvcmQtb2ZmaWNlL3Zpc2l0aW5nLXRoZS1yZWNvcmQtb2ZmaWNlLyJ9._Kj8ZCUHyC2aETogVzYataLK-NyMdzicDtBPwfGJCMk/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5wcm91ZHRvY2FyZXdlc3RzdXNzZXguY29tLyJ9.BEtWKMgIRQBGb9W_vRrU4jiAb-_e4jdNs35iOINilKU/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
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Contact your local Wellbeing team  for the latest information about current walking 
programmes and for advice and support about generally becoming more active. 

Visit the NHS website  for more information about the health benefits of walking and 
the Living Streets website  to find out more about National Walking Month. 

 

 

Know someone who would like to 
receive this eNewsletter? 

If anyone you know who would like to sign up for this bulletin, please forward this 
eNewsletter to them and they can sign up here.  Thank you for your support. 

 

  

   

 

            

_______________________________________________________________________       

 
Email dated 22.04.2021 from WSALC 
Paid Election Volunteers Needed  
 

 
 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4d2VsbGJlaW5nLm9yZy51ay9jb250YWN0LXVzIn0.PJ0IuqfLSfshCZ3V3n_CJ-SJ4fYCg29maLKZbF2SYro/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5uaHMudWsvbGl2ZS13ZWxsL2V4ZXJjaXNlL3dhbGtpbmctZm9yLWhlYWx0aC8ifQ.ZTQADPC-T6LDAk5_JHWOJxvhocq_Gcz9O4-XxQdginw/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5saXZpbmdzdHJlZXRzLm9yZy51ay9nZXQtaW52b2x2ZWQvY2FtcGFpZ24td2l0aC11cy9uYXRpb25hbC13YWxraW5nLW1vbnRoIn0.a4UYH1I4SVDEi2bu32hkGE-4NkRO3f2OT6F7EJq5brs/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3B1YmxpYy5nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeS5jb20vYWNjb3VudHMvVUtXU0NDL3N1YnNjcmliZXIvbmV3P3RvcGljX2lkPVVLV1NDQ180NTYifQ.BTbvI6qSnIx25JsmPS2L_Du0JWR9kpPUWf0psqEiyKA/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5saXZpbmdzdHJlZXRzLm9yZy51ay9nZXQtaW52b2x2ZWQvY2FtcGFpZ24td2l0aC11cy9uYXRpb25hbC13YWxraW5nLW1vbnRoIn0.C_E-0riCI4USAH6nHfxJkRjQWAdERFAtIEaMbhj_Wd8/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MjMuMzkzMzMxMDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9maXJlLWVtZXJnZW5jaWVzLWFuZC1jcmltZS9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy1jb3ZpZC0xOS1hZHZpY2UtYW5kLWluZm9ybWF0aW9uLyJ9.PV9G2npzicD1elBRK3E9mlJqi2doDDrdGJ5OIFmbX_k/s/997699348/br/104609164845-l
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Paid Election Volunteers Needed  

  
Last year, various local elections and polls were postponed because of the ongoing 
coronavirus pandemic. They are now going ahead on 6 May 2021, and local authorities 
are looking for paid volunteers to fill a number of different roles between 6 May - 10 
May. They need your help to make sure the polls can run in a COVID-secure and 
effective way - safe and secure elections are a cornerstone of democracy. 
  
If you are over 18 and entitled to work in the UK you could be a:  
  

 Poll Clerk - support the Presiding Officer who is responsible for the conduct of 

the ballot and making sure everyone who is entitled to vote is able to, without 

facing barriers or undue influence. Please only apply if you are available to 

work all day on Thursday 6 May. On the day of the poll, polling station staff 

should expect to need to be at their venue by just after 6am and to be on duty 

until around 10-11pm. 

  
 Counting Assistant - employed to verify and count the votes cast at polling 

stations. Please only apply if you are available to work between 6 - 10 May. 

Hours required depend on the number of days of counting locally. They are 

typically around 6-7 hours on poll night (around 9pm-3/4am), and/or 6 to 7 

hours on the Friday, Saturday, Sunday and/or Monday.  

  
Pay offered will vary by role and local authority, but is likely to be between £135 and 
£250 per day.  
  
The deadline for applications is midnight on Sunday 25th April. To find out more 
about the positions and to apply, please complete the Cabinet Office survey via this 
link. 

  
Voting arrangements 
If your application is successful, your nearby local authority may allocate you a role at a 
polling station which is different to the polling station you have been assigned to vote at on 
your poll card. 
As you are required to remain at the polling station you are working at during the hours that 
the polls are open and the postal vote registration deadline has now passed, we would 
encourage you to apply for a proxy vote, whereby you can assign someone to vote on your 
behalf.   
  

 To apply to vote by proxy you need to download, print and fill in the proxy vote 

application formΦ ¢ƘŜ ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ ŦƻǊ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ōȅ ȅƻǳǊ ōƻǊƻǳƎƘΩǎ 

Electoral Registration Office is 5pm, Tuesday 27th April. 

  
 You can deliver this form by post or by hand. Some local authorities also accept a 

scanned copy of your form by email. You can find the details of your local electoral 

services team via this link. 

  

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/ZOWQWA/
https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/media/6198
https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/media/6198
https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/media/6198
https://www.gov.uk/contact-electoral-registration-office
https://www.gov.uk/contact-electoral-registration-office
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WSALC Limited   

____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Email dated 21.04.2021 from West Sussex Fire & Rescue 
Warning after rise in deliberate fires  

 

 

news release  
Warning after rise in deliberate fires  

 

Firefighters in West Sussex have been experiencing an increase in the number of deliberate fires across 
the county in the last week. 

Crews from Billingshurst, Bognor Regis, Horsham and Midhurst have all been mobilised to deal with fires 
that have been started deliberately, either as campfires or bonfires that have got out of control. 

https://dmscdn.vuelio.co.uk/publicitem/241afa03-5379-4d1f-be16-8e1d53464804
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In the latest incident on Tuesday evening, the crew from Haywards Heath Fire Station was called after 
residents noticed a group of young people had started a number of fires off Langmore Lane in Lindfield 
near some derelict buildings. Upon arrival on the scene shortly after 7.30pm, the crew found a number 
of small fires and quickly got to work extinguishing them. The matter has been referred to the 
neighbourhood policing team. 

Matt Gamblen ƛǎ ²Ŝǎǘ {ǳǎǎŜȄ CƛǊŜ ϧ wŜǎŎǳŜ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΩǎ ²ƛƭŘŦƛǊŜǎ ¢ŀŎǘƛŎŀƭ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊΦ IŜ ǎŀƛŘΥ ά{ǘŀǊǘƛƴƎ ŀ ŦƛǊŜ 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǇŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ ƻŦ ŘǊȅ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ƛǎ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭȅ ƛǊǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜΣ ŀǎ ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜ ǾŜǊȅ 
much for a very small fire to quickly get out of control and spread to nearby undergrowth or buildings. 

άCƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƭŜǊǘŜŘ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊŜǎ ƭŀǎǘ ƴƛƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊŜŦƛƎƘǘŜǊǎ ŀǘ IŀȅǿŀǊŘǎ IŜŀǘƘ CƛǊŜ 
Station were able to extinguish them before they spread any further. Had they been left to burn, the 
outcome could have been very different. 

ά²Ŝ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŜǾƛŘŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ ŦƛǊŜǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘΣ ŜǾŜƴ ƛŦ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƻǳǘΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ 
monitor trends and work with local partners to reduce deliberate fires in the area. 

ά²ƛǘƘ ƭƻŎƪŘƻǿƴ Ǌestrictions beginning to ease we know people are going to want to spend more time 
outdoors with their family and friends, but we would urge you not to start a fire in the open. 

ά{ǘŀǊǘƛƴƎ ŀ ŦƛǊŜ ŘŜƭƛōŜǊŀǘŜƭȅ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀ ǿŀǎǘŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƛƳŜΣ ƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǘƛƳŜΣ ōǳt it could prevent us from 
attending an emergency incident as quickly as we can where we are needed most, perhaps involving 
ȅƻǳǊ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜǎΦέ 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊ ŀƴŘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀǘ Ǌƛǎƪ ƻŦ ǎǘŀǊǘƛƴƎ ŀ ŦƛǊŜ 
you can contact Wesǘ {ǳǎǎŜȄ CƛǊŜ ϧ wŜǎŎǳŜ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΩǎ CƛǊŜ²ƛǎŜ ǘŜŀƳ ƻƴ лоол нннн рмр ƻǊ 
email firewise@westsussex.gov.uk.  
_________________________________________________________________________ 

    

 

 

Email dated 21.04.2021 from WSCC 
Temporary Road Closure ς Nuthurst Street 30.04.2021 
 

mailto:firewise@westsussex.gov.uk


14 

 

 

 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email dated 20.04.2021 from Sussex Police 
Horsham Weekly News and Apeals 
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Horsham Weekly News and Appeals 
 

 

 

 
PCSO Patrols 
Have you seen our officers out on patrol in your area? Our officers were out on foot 
patrol in Faygate Village and Lower Beeding last week. 
And after receiving reports of drug dealing in car parks, our officers were out on joint 
foot patrol through Horsham town centre with one of the Neighbourhood Wardens 
#PartnershipWorking 
 
You can find out who your local officers are from the District Commander to PCSOs, by 
visiting the Sussex Police website. 
 
Catalytic Converter thefts. 
Horsham Police, in conjunction with Motorline Toyota are holding a free catalytic 
converter security marking event today Tuesday 20th April between 9am - 2pm at the 
Motorline Toyota Garage, Lyons Corner, Five Oaks Road Nr Slinfold. No appointment 
necessary. 
 
If you are unable to make this event today, there will be another event at the same 
location on Saturday 24th between 0930am and 1130am. 
  
   

 
News and appeals  
Police support for national stalking awareness campaign 

https://intheknow.community/
http://www.sussex.police.uk/
https://twitter.neighbourhoodalert.co.uk/images/msgTypes/Mt45P5.jpg
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Sussex Police and the Sussex Police and Crime Commissioner are reminding people of 
assistance and advice available, in addition to expert investigation, in support of 
National Stalking Awareness Week, 19-23 April, 'Unmasking Stalking'. 
 
Police are already advising and supporting more stalking victims than ever. As the 
second highest recorder of stalking offences after the Metropolitan Police, reports in 
Sussex are up by more than 100% in just three years, with more victims feeling 
confident to come forward to report offences. 
 
The force recorded 13,324 reports of offences involving stalking during 2020. 
As soon as a new law came into effect in January last year, Sussex was the first force in 
the country to secure court Stalking Protection Orders (SPOs), which run for a minimum 
of two years. The force has already secured 30 SPOs and applications for a further five 
are currently due to be heard by courts in Sussex. These Orders equip police with 
valuable powers to better protect victims or anyone connected with them in stalking 
cases. Significantly, SPOs enable police to enforce both prohibitions and/or specific 
requirements. 
Mick Richards adds; "During the current Covid-19 pandemic and as it hopefully recedes, 
your safety online remains particularly important and there are a number of steps you 
can take to protect yourself. 
 
Sussex Police have also just initiated a Stalking Perpetrator Programme, with extra 
government funding. Up to 30 spaces are available for people who have been given an 
SPO and who agree to engage with specialist therapists in behavioural intervention 
therapy sessions. These are 12 1:1 consultations. The aim is to help the perpetrator to 
acknowledge, accept and recognise the difficult emotions and thoughts that trigger 
harmful behaviour, in turn helping them manage those emotions and behaviour 
without causing harm to others. 
So far four people have been identified for participation in the programme with all new 
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cases being considered. 
 
Stalking is a crime that is distressing and malicious and is something no one should have 
to put up with. 
 
Think FOUR. Is the behaviour; 
F ς fixated 
O ς obsessive 
U ς unwanted 
R - repeated 
Visit the Sussex Police website to learn more about stalking and harassment and how to 
report this dangerous and debilitating crime. 
For further information on local support services go to Safe Space Sussex 
You can report stalking or harassment online or by calling 101 or in person at your local 
police station. 
 
But always call 999 if you are in danger. Our officers and staff will undertake a risk 
assessment and focus on keeping you safe. 
 
If you would like further information about stalking or harassment, there are several 
organisations that specialise in providing advice and support to victims. 
Veritas is a local organisation which provides advocacy and support for victims of 
stalking. Also for details of an online chat facility, delivered by Veritas Justice for victims 
of stalking to easily reach out for help and advice during this time, go to the Veritas 
website 
 
The National Stalking Helpline provides advice and guidance to current or previous 
victims of stalking or harassment and can be contacted on 0808 802 0300. 
The Suzy Lamplugh Trust provides practical personal safety advice - call them on 020 
7091 0014 
TO READ THE FULL STORY, PLEASE GO TO THE SUSSEX POLICE WEBSITE OR CLICK ON 
THE LINK BELOW. 
  
https://ww w.sussex.police.uk/news/sussex/news/force-news/publication-embargoed-
to-00.01-monday-19-april-police-support-for-national-stalking-awareness-campaign/ 
  
Warning after impersonator fraud scam reported in Sussex 

https://www.sussex.police.uk/news/sussex/news/force-news/publication-embargoed-to-00.01-monday-19-april-police-support-for-national-stalking-awareness-campaign/
https://www.sussex.police.uk/news/sussex/news/force-news/publication-embargoed-to-00.01-monday-19-april-police-support-for-national-stalking-awareness-campaign/
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Police are issuing a warning after several people in West Sussex have fallen victim to 
impersonator fraud scams in the last month. 
Impersonator fraud is when a victim is deceived into giving money or financial details to 
someone claiming for an organisations they trust. 
 
On Tuesday (13 April), police received report that an elderly couple in Chichester had 
been contacted by someone claiming to be from Hammersmith Police on 25 March. 
They were told that money their savings account was corrupt and they needed to send 
money or gold. The victims purchased £24,000 of gold bars and gave them to a man 
who attended their address claiming to be from Scotland Yard. 
 
After not hearing from the suspects, they contacted Sussex Police and an investigation 
into this matter is underway. 
 
Another similar case was reported in Chichester on 25 March where the victim lost 
£5,000 of their savings to a fraudster purporting to be an officer for the Metropolitan 
Police. 
PC Laura Marmolejo said: "We are urging people to be vigilant if they receive an 
unsolicited phone call from someone talking about finances. 
"There are steps you can take to ensure the person calling is who they say they are. If 
ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴ ŘƻǳōǘΣ ƘŀƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ǇƘƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ŀ ǘǊǳǎǘŜŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ 
before making any decisions about your finances. 
"People who are genuinely from organisations such as the police will not make you ask 
you for funds or financial details. 
Ϧ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ ŀōǎƻƭǳǘŜƭȅ ŀǇǇŀƭƭƛƴƎ ŎǊƛƳŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŜȄǇƭƻƛǘ ǾƛŎǘƛƳǎΩ ǘǊǳǎǘ ŀƴŘ Ŏŀƴ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ 
devastating effect on their lives. We are determined to find those responsible and bring 
them to justice. 
"Anyone with information about these crimes is urged to report it to us online or by 
ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ млмΦέ 
 
Key things to remember 
Never send or give money to anyone you don't know or trust. 


